
PTA  Christmas Newsletter  
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Cont act s & l inks
General enquiries: reception@europaschool.uk  01235 524060

Bus related: bus@europaschool.uk

Parent portal: https://mis.europaschooluk.org

 Pr im ary Newslet t er

Passwords - 
Contact Desi 

or Sue

13 Dec - PTA Afternoon Tea 

17 Dec - Last day of term

4 Jan - First day of term

6 Jan  - Three Kings

Europa 
Fundraising
inform at ion

14 - 17t h Decem ber  2020

Im por t ant  dat es

For new information on how the school deals with a 
positive  COVID case - Please see here

Lost  proper t y - Open 
Fridays after school. A huge 
thank you to Dunja for her 

continued hard work .

Abingdon food bank  -Support local 
families this Christmas. Click here for 

details.

3EE wrote their Christmas wishes in 
Spanish to put on the Christmas tree 

It 's beginning t o feel a lot  l ike Chr ist m as .....

Es weihnachtet sehr... 2DE on route to 
Christmas!

Creat ive Wr it ing Com pet it ion

Write your own short story (500-3000 words) to be published  
in an ebook! More info to be found on 

www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/shortstorycompetition

We are collecting again this year 
for Cr isis Oxford Chr ist m as 

Appeal. This year it is especially 
important due to the Pandemic.  
Their wishlist is here . Donations 

can be dropped at reception. 

 Europa Pr im ary Choir  - 

BBC Radio Oxford  were unable to 
visit us this year to record 

Christmas Carols sung by the 
Primary choir. They will be  

broadcasting last year 's 
performance on Tuesday 16th 

December, so listen out for their 
morning and afternoon shows.

The children have enjoyed a 
lovely festive atmosphere in 

the canteen these past weeks, 
with festive cookies and 

Christmas dinner on Thursday.

Don't forget its the PTA  
"Virtual"Christmas fair this 

weekend. There's something for 
everybody,  including competitions, 

workshops, raffle, virtual market 
and much more. A huge thanks to 
the PTA who have made this great 
event still happen in these unusual 
times, so please show your support 

and join. 

Our annual Christmas concerts 
have also gone online this year 

thanks to the PTA support. Watch 
them  here and donate if you can. 

Is t h is you?- 
Please can the 

parent who 
sent their 

daughter to 
reception with 
some flower 
bulbs ask her 
return so we 
can show her 
where to put 

them.

School let t ers - We are aware some  
parents are not receiving some 

communications from the school. Please 
remember to check your spam boxes.
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